
JULY 
 

Public Works Committee - July 7 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - July 12  

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - July 19 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee -  July 26 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 
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Finance and Administration Committee Meeting 

6/21/2022, 4:00 p.m. 

The Finance and Administration Committee met at City of Covington on June 21, 2022 at 

4:00 p.m. with the following members present: Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Aldermen: Johnetta 

Yarbrough, Danny Wallace, and Chris Richardson. Also, present were: Public Works Director David Gray, Fire Chief Richard 

Griggs, Building Official Lessie Fisher, Park and Recreation Director Molly Glass, Police Chief Donna Turner, Personnel Director 

Eboni Eaton, and Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn. 

 

Alderman Sullivan called meeting to order. 

 

Chamber Director Fletcher requested an appropriation of $30,000.00 which will be used to fund the position of a downtown 

director. This will allow Covington to apply for TN Main Street Designation to become a certified main street community. 

After discussion, it was determined that additional funding is not available at the present time. 

 

Personnel Director Eaton presented the revised purchasing ordinance for review. The amount required for bids was changed 

from $25,000.00 to $10,000.00. Additional verbiage was requested for Section 5-503 (2)(D) which involves accepting the low-

est and best quote. 

 

Motion was made by Mayor Hanson and seconded by Alderman Richardson to recommend the purchasing ordinance with 

amendment to the Board of Mayor and Alderman for approval. 

Motion passed. 

 

Police Chief Turner presented the roof bid for the police department building for review. Champion Roofing submitted a bid 

of $38,500.00. In a previous meeting, the budget was amended to include an additional $75,000.00 for the damage that oc-

curred from the February ice storm to the building. The work is estimated to begin in few months. 

 

Motion was made by Mayor Hanson and seconded by Alderman Wallace to proceed and accept bid from Champion Roofing 

for the roof repair at the police department building. 

Motion passed. 

 

Alderman Sullivan started the budget discussion for fiscal year 2022-23. The budget will need to be amended to include the 

roof repair at Children Family Services once the bid is opened on July 11th• This information will be brought for approval at 

the Finance & Administration Meeting on July 19, 2022. 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 

All Committee meetings are live-streamed and 

recorded. You can access the full meetings on 

our Website and Facebook page. 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Mayor-Justin-Hanson-266304796891443


WELCOME NEW BUSINESS! 

Mayor Hanson attended a flag retirement ceremony at Express Chevrolet in Covington. Special thanks to 

Ed Doyle, the Boy Scouts of America, and the Ray Pinner VFW Post 4840 and Auxiliary, Tipton County, TN 

for hosting and leading this very moving service! Over 500 flags were properly disposed!  

It was an honor for Mayor Hanson to join Lt. Governor Randy McNally, 

Speaker Cameron Sexton, Senator Paul Rose, Covington Police  

Department Chief Donna Turner, Sheriff Shannon Beasley, and other leaders 

in the signing of the “Truth in Sentencing” Bill. Passed during the 2022  

legislative session, truth in sentencing makes Tennessee a national leader in 

violent crime prevention by requiring 100 percent sentences for some of the 

most violent offenses committed. This bipartisan solution builds upon  

previous legislation enacted in 2021, requiring violent criminals to serve 100 

percent of sentences given by a judge or jury for 31 different crimes histori-

cally targeting women and children. Because of these laws, Tennessee now 

has the toughest penalties in the entire nation against violent criminals.  

Congratulations on the grand opening and ribbon cutting of 

Wrapzody Gourmet Wrapz Deli at 928 Hwy 51 South in Covington 

(Hwy. 51 and Sherrod). Serving an array of signature wraps, salads, 

and deli bread sandwiches, Wrapzody also offers a great breakfast 

menu. The menu also provides an excellent choice of vegan selec-

tions with organic veggies. We thank you for your investment in 

our community!  



to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

Mayor Hanson administered the Oath of Office to the Covington - 

Tipton County Chamber of Commerce 2025 class.  New members are: 

Kayla Fisher Cothran, Christi Hudnall, Michelle Elrod, Kelley Gray,  

Dr. Amanda Walker, Heather White, and Jan Hensley.   







 
Do you have an announcement 

you would like to include in our 

weekly newsletter? Click HERE to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com

